Messages for Remittance Advices dated May 2, 2024 –May 9, 2024
	to: Physician and Nurse Practitioner Providers
	RE: Counseling Services Parent Screenings

	As of 01/01/2023 a physician, physician's assistant, or advanced nurse practitioner may administer a brief standardized emotional/behavioral assessment screening to a client along with an office visit. If a client is under the age of eighteen (18), and the parent/legal guardian appears depressed, he or she can be screened as well, and the screening billed under the minor's Medicaid number.

Please see the updated Physician Fee Schedule.

	TO: Registered, non-credentialed providers
	RE: Physician Assistants regarding change to Medicaid Enrollment

	Important Information for Physician Assistants regarding change to Medicaid Enrollment. Action is required on your part before July 1, 2024. Please read the following information carefully:

1.  Effective Date: Starting April 1, 2024, Physician Assistants (PAs) will be able to submit applications under the new Provider Type 12 Specialty NV.

2.  Billing Transition Period: Until July 1, 2024, PAs should continue to bill using the current PT 95 NV for services provided. During this transition period, it’s essential to follow the existing billing procedures.

3.  Mandatory PT 12 After July 1, 2024: After July 1, 2024, all PAs must have an active PT 12 for claims submissions. Please ensure that you apply for PT 12 promptly to avoid any disruptions in claims processing.

4.  Application Submission Options: You can submit your PT 12 application through the AR Medicaid enrollment portal.

5.  Deactivation of PT 95 Numbers: All active PT 95 specialty NV numbers will be deactivated on July 1, 2024. To continue providing services, make sure you have an active PT 12 Specialty NV Medicaid ID.

6.  Revalidation Every 5 Years: The conversion from PT 95 to PT 12 requires providers to revalidate their status every 5 years. This ensures compliance and maintains accurate records.

7.  Direct Billing Capability: PT 12 allows for certain billings to be submitted directly or as a rendering provider.

If you have any questions or need assistance, please call 1-800-457-4454.

	TO: pharmacy providers
	RE: Pharmacy Billing of CGM and Diabetic Supplies Delayed

	As previously communicated, Arkansas Medicaid is updating the billing processes for diabetic supplies including Continuous Glucose Monitors (CGM), which will be changing to a pharmacy claim type submission by both pharmacies and DME providers. Because the rule is still pending approval, the official start date is postponed. Additional communications will be provided closer to the date of implementation.

	TO: pharmacy providers
	RE: Magellan Pharmacy Point of Sale System Will Be Down

	Magellan will be performing maintenance to the pharmacy point of sale system beginning Saturday, May 4 at 10:00 PM CT and lasting approximately 3 hours, until Sunday, May 5 at 1:00 AM CT. The pharmacy point of sale claims system will be down during this timeframe.


 Thank you for your participation in the Arkansas Medicaid Program. If you have questions regarding these messages, please contact the Provider Assistance Center at (800) 457-4454 toll-free or locally at (501) 376-2211. Remittance Advices can be found using Search Payment History on the Arkansas Medicaid Provider Portal at https://portal.mmis.arkansas.gov/armedicaid/provider/Home/tabid/135/Default.aspx.
